Operational Research Society of New Zealand

Processes Associated with the Editor of the Newsletter
The ORSNZ Newsletter provides news and information relevant to academic and practicing operations researchers in New Zealand, especially ORSNZ members. The Newsletter is issued quarterly, in March, June, September, and December. Membership of ORSNZ provides a free subscription.  Responsibility for producing and distributing the Newsletter rests with the Newsletter Editor. The Newsletter Editor should be a member of the ORSNZ, and is generally a volunteer. The work is done as service to the OR professional community and to the ORSNZ. The role of the Editor requires a person with good writing skills, reasonable good humour, and some patience.

New content

Find a lead article. This can be a guest essay or editorial by an ORSNZ Visiting Lecturer or Conference keynote speaker. You can invite a colleague to write an essay.

Much new content comes from contributed material, such as puzzles, announcements, etc. Make a call for contributions 30 to 45 days before the Newsletter is issued.

ORSOC in the UK allows us to reprint their articles.

Keep a directory for each issue. As material arrives (e.g. by email), save the information to the directory. It will then be easy to collate the material for the Newsletter.

Repeated content

March issue: Ask the President to make an announcement about Visiting Lecturers.  Every odd year ask the President to make an announcement about the Daellenbach Prize.  
June issue: Make a first call for papers for the ORSNZ Conference, including the Young Practitioners’ Prize and Society support for student travel to the conference. The Conference organiser for the coming conference should contribute.

September issue: Make a second call for papers for the ORSNZ Conference, with more detail. Include a Conference registration form.

December issue: Invite the Conference keynote speaker to write a guest editor or essay. Announce the YPP Competition winner. Give any special news about the Conference.

Keep the Calendar and Meetings Notices up to date. These can be brief, but at least include the name of the conference, dates, location, and contact information. Information usually comes in by email from organisations around the world, and from Newsletter contributors.

List the ORSNZ officers on the last page. These change mainly once per year at the ORSNZ Conference, after the elections.

Branch reports

About 30 to 45 days before issue, write to the ORSNZ branch chairs to ask for a report on local news and gossip. You will need to remind people to submit the reports.

Mailing

Get the mailing list from the ORSNZ Secretary at each issue. Do a mail merge to print the labels.

After the Newsletter has been issued, print a PDF file and send it to the ORSNZ web site coordinator for posting. This serves as a repository for old Newsletters and allows easy access in case of mailing errors.  Charge printing and posting to the ORSNZ, care of the ORSNZ Treasurer.

Productivity

Re-use the previous file for format. Contact regular contributors for more contributions. Rely on a Newsletter Coordinator (usually a secretary) for help, to the extent that you can.

